
all of  their work done on the 
council.

There was no further business 
and the meeting was adjourned 
at 6:48 pm.

Coke, Concho, Menard and 
Sterling Counties are proud to 
join the Academy of  Nutrition 
and Dietetics and its charitable 
Foundation during August in 
celebrating the annual Kids Eat 
Right MonthTM, a campaign 
focusing on the importance of  
healthful eating and active 
lifestyles for children and 
families, featuring expert advice 
from registered dietitian 
nutritionists.

Here are a few ways to 
celebrate Kids Eat Right Month 
from the food and nutrition 
experts at the Academy of  
Nutrition and Dietetics:
• Shop Smart

To encourage a healthful 
lifestyle, get your children 
involved in selecting the food 
that will appear at the breakfast, 
lunch, or dinner table.
• Cook Healthfully

Ron Cooper made the motion 
to approve the following items:  
regular meeting minutes for 
March 18, 2021; March aging 
report; February Balance Sheet 
and Revenues and Expenditures; 
and March finance reports (bills 
paid, check register, bank 
reconciliation for General, 
Water, Sewer, Sanitation, and 
Cemetery funds).  He was 
seconded by Santiago Rodriguez 
and the motion carried with a 
vote of  4 - 0.
Mayor’s Report

There will be a presentation 
on the water treatment plant 
next month and there is still a lot 
of  work to be done in the 
coming weeks.
Utility Director’s Report
Ricky Royall had nothing 
further to report on.
City Secretary’s Report

The General Election is May 
1 at First Baptist Church.  Early 
voting ends April 27 at City 
Hall.  A special city council 
meeting will be May 12 to 
canvas and swear in the new 
council.

The following items were 
requested for future agendas:  
more handicap apartments at 
the housing authority, consider 
changing auditors, and consider 
repairs to the roof  on the pump 
house at the water plan.

Mayor Gohman thanked all 
outgoing council members for 

Involve your child in the 
preparation of  meals. They will 
learn about food and may even 
be enticed to try new foods they 
helped prepare.
• Eat Right

Sit down together as a family 
to enjoy a wonderful meal and 
the opportunity to share the 
day’s experiences with one 
another. Family meals 
encourage healthful family 
relationships and good eating 
habits.
• Develop Healthful Habits

You can help kids form great, 
healthful habits by setting a 
good example. Fill half  your 
plate with fruits and vegetables, 
choose lower-sodium options, 
and make at least half  the grains 
your family eats whole grains. 
For beverages, choose water over 
drinks with added sugars, and 
opt for calcium-rich foods.
• Get Moving

Aside from being a great way 
to spend time together, regular 
physical activity is vital to 
strengthen muscle and bones, 
promote a healthful body 
weight, support learning, 
develop social skills and build 
self-esteem. Preschoolers are 
encouraged to be active 
throughout the day, and older 
children and adolescents need at 
least 60 minutes of  moderate-to-
vigorous activity daily, according 
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for gasoline and diesel 
to be used in school vehicles for 
the 2021-2022 school year.  
Bidder must furnish two 1,000 
gallon on site tanks for 
dispensing fuel.  Bidder must be 
responsible for all tax exempt 
documents.  Blackwell CISD 
reserves the right to accept or 
reject any and/or all bids.  For 
more information contact Abe 
Gott, Superintendent, PO Box 
505, Blacwell, TX 79506.  
Phone:  325-282-2311.  
Deadline for accepting bids is 
August 27, 2021, at 2:00 PM.  
Winning bid will be approved 
on August 30, 2021, board 
meeting.

       06-2tc

(Continued from page 4)
Santiago Rodriguez made the 

motion to approve the closure 
of  the Convenience Center and 
to take brush and iron only and 
to continue with curbside 
cleanup.  He was seconded by 
Ron Cooper and the motion 
carried with a vote of  4 - 0.

Ricky Royall spoke to Tree 
Express and they have the city 
on the list and will be doing 
work in the next few weeks as 
weather permits.  No action was 
taken.

Kinley Pritchard made the 
motion to approve the amended 
Ordinance 21-01 Cargo, 
Shipping, and Sea Container.  
He was seconded by Gwen 
Dyess and the motion carried 
with a vote of  4 - 0.  Ordinance 
21-01 will be effective after the 
notice is published in the 
newspaper on May 7, 2021.

Teresa Ballard discussed the 
need to amend the 2020-2021 
budget for municipal purposes 
regarding the General, Water, 
Sewer, and Sanitation Fund to 
transfer budget expenses.  
Santiago Rodriguez made the 
motion to approve the 
amendment and was seconded 
by Kinley Pritchard.  The 
motion carried with a vote of  4 
- 0.

Financial consultant Everett 
Bedford brought to the council’s 
attention that it appears that 
Eckert auditors did not adjust 
receivables from the yearly 
audit.  He plans on looking at it 
again at the end of  this month 
and if  in fact receivables were 
not adjusted, then adjusting 
entries will be made.  Accounts 
payable is possibly off  at year 
end. Mr. Bedford recommends 
putting out bids for new 
auditors.  Auditors should be 
changed every three years 
anyway.  Eckert will be notified 
if  in fact an error was made on 
their part.

Santiago Rodriugez pointed 
out water fund checks for 
March that the first two show as 
not available.  $315.42 was 
written to Faubion and Robert 
Lee’s transfer to water debt 
fund of  $8643.64.
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to the U.S. Department of  
Health and Human Services’ 
Physical Activity Guidelines for 
Americans, 2nd Edition.
Kids Eat Right, created in 2014 
by the Academy and its 
Foundation, offers resources and 
information for Academy 
members and the public to 
encourage nutritious, healthful 
eating among children and 
families.

As part of  this public 
education campaign, the Kids 
Eat Right Month media 
materials webpage includes a 
variety of  helpful tips, recipes, 
videos, and nutrition education 
resources, all designed to spread 
the message of  good nutrition 
and physical activity for families.

Contact Milissa Wright for 
more information about Kids Eat 
Right Month activities at ma-
wright@tamu.edu.


